OCTOBER 19,2020
EXECUTIVE BOARD MEETING

At 7:40 pm Vice President Jerry Brittain called the meeting to order.  President Michael Chipman joined the meeting at 7:55.
Present: VP Jerry Brittain, VP2 Joshua Oseinger, Treasurer Candace Hanes, Secretary Carla Jorgens.
Absent: Trustee David Leigh and Sgt. Of Arms Thomas Rutheford.
September meeting minutes were read by Carla Jorgens.

Treasurers report was read by Candace Hanes.
Correspondence was reported on by Candace Hanes and Jerry Brittain.
Membership was reported on by Carla Jorgens whom reported that the membership numbers were holding steady at 1000.
VP Jerry Brittain reported on the various committees
Membership is staying steady with 50%of NDCS new hires joining.  DHHS still needs some help.
By-laws a committee will be assembled after bargaining.
Bargaining is reported to be progressing and will meet again on Tuesday the 20th.
Fundraising was reported on by Candace Hanes.  Mask sales are slow but steady.  NSP must wear the surgical masks at this time which may be the reason the sales there are somewhat slow.
Old Business: Candace reported that there were some outstanding dues re-imbursement checks from the Norfolk and McCook facilities.  She will reach out again to see if she needs to re-issue those checks.
New Business: Tom Fox has retired and Braden Storer is being trained by Gary Young to replace him.
VP Jerry Brittain motioned to accept the resignation of Mike Cacy in McCook. 2nd by Josh Oseinger. Motion carried 5-0
Jerry Brittain motioned to nominate Shiloh Cochran as Trustee for YRTC Kearney. 2nd by Carla Jorgens.  Motion carried 5-0
FOP National Leadership conference on Feb 11-14th was discussed.  Motion was made by Josh Oseinger to sign up 3 people at $375 each, which would be refundable if we didn’t make the first 200 enrollees. 2nd by Jerry Brittain , motion carried 4-0-1 with President Chipman requesting more information on the financial cost.
Body scanners were discussed as to how they would play in to the new Safety Searches being performed on the female population and how this is being addressed in the men’s facilities.  It was agreed to gather more information from STA and the facilities training specialists before requesting  a labor management meeting at TSCI
Re-Hire pay concerns were addressed with many members unhappy about the rate of pay that the re-hires are being given.
Illinois Corrections -to travel to Illinois to meet with the FOP representative on how we can move forward with what they are completing and what we are completing in our lodge. Have Jerry and Mike travel to Illinois to meet their president. Use approximately $500 for this. Voted as 4-0 to allow this travel. 
YRTC-Kearney discussed regular meetings at the facility, fundraiser discussing issues- discussed to schedule this but not on a Tuesday. Meet at a restaurant etc. 

Meeting adjourned at 0853 hours. 
